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Dear : 
 
Re:  Request under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 
 
British Columbia Ferry Services Inc. (BC Ferries) received your request for access to 
records under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the FOIPP Act) 
on April 11, 2023.  Your request was as follows: 
 

 “1. Nicolas Jimenez' retention agreement with BC Ferries 
2. The names of former BC Ferries executives who did not receive a retiree 
ferry pass, the number of years service each had with BC Ferries and the 
year they retired in 

3. The applications sent to Mediacorp to compete for the BC's Top Employer 
honour for the 4-5 years BC Ferries was successful in being named a BC 
Top Employer. In addition, the communication from Mediacorp advising BC 
Ferries of its success in each of those years and the notice to BC Ferries 
staff of the award for each year there was success.” 

 
We have not identified records responsive to point two of your request.  The People & 
Culture division was consulted to identify these records and they advise that there have 
been no executives who retired who did not receive a retiree ferry travel pass. 
 
Enclosed please find copies of the records responsive to points one and three of your 
request. Some of the records contain information excepted from disclosure under the 
FOIPP Act.  This information was severed so the remaining information could be 
disclosed. The severed information is excepted from disclosure under sections 13 (advice 
and recommendations), 15 (harm to the security of a system), 21 (harm to third party 
business interests) and 22 (personal information) of the FOIPP Act.  A copy of the FOIPP 
Act can be found here: 
https://www.bclaws.gov.bc.ca/civix/document/id/complete/statreg/96165 00 . We have 
noted on the records disclosed to you the sections of the FOIPP Act we relied on to sever 
the information. 
 






